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Agenda Item # 1:     CALL TO ORDER 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Strickland at 2:30 p.m. and it was determined that a quorum of 
members was present.  Chairman Strickland thanked everyone for coming and reviewed the meeting procedures 
with those in attendance today.  
 

LOWNDES COUNTY CASES 
 
Agenda Item  # 2:  VAR-2018-17 ² Mary Pearson (4187 Madison Highway, Valdosta) 
 
Chairman Strickland announced the case. Mrs. Tulloch presented the case.  Mrs. Tulloch stated that the applicant. 
Ms. Mary Pearson of 4187 Madison Highway, was requesting a variance for an existing accessory structure for its 
location. The property is located in a R-1 zoning district.  ULDC Section 5.02.01 E states that certain accessory 
VWUXFWXUHV�VXFK�DV�WKH�DSSOLFDQW¶V�DUH�UHTXLUHG�WR�EH�LQ�WKH�VLGH�RU�UHDU�\Drd of the lot on which the principle building 
is located. This 220 sq. ft carport is located approximately 50 feet from the front property line. It was not located in 
the side yard due to a tree and the septic tank. The TRC reviewed the request, found it will not negatively impact 
RU�FDXVH�D�VXEVWDQWLDO�GHWULPHQW�WR�WKH�SXEOLF�JRRG�DQG�UHFRPPHQGHG�DSSURYDO�RI�WKH�DSSOLFDQW¶V�UHTXHVW�� 
 
Chairman Strickland asked if there was anyone there in support of the application. Ms. Mary Pearson, 4197 Madison 
Highway, stated that she did not know she needed a permit when she bought the carport.  Chairman Strickland 
asked if anyone else would like to speak on behalf of or in support of the application. No one spoke.  There being 
no one else to speak in support of the application, Chairman Strickland asked if anyone would like to speak in 
RSSRVLWLRQ�WR�WKH�DSSOLFDWLRQ��1R�RQH�VSRNH��&KDLUPDQ�6WULFNODQG�DVNHG�LI�DQ\RQH�KDG�FRQWDFWHG�VWDII¶V�RIILFH��0UV��
Tulloch stated there had been no contact. Chairman Strickland asked if the Board had questions. There were no 
questions.  
 
There being no further discussion, Chairman Strickland called for a motion. Mr. McCall made a motion, citing criteria 
³G�´�0UV��+REE\ seconded the motion. The motion was called and carried with a vote of 6 to 0.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


